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AUSLAN SIGNING CHOIR 
EISTEDDFOD 
What a spectacular day the Stage 3 Auslan Signing 
Choir had at the Coffs Harbour Eisteddfod! 
 
Our incredible Stage 3 students from Urunga Public 
School took to the stage today and blew everyone away 
with their passion, teamwork, and beautiful Auslan 
signing. It was a moving performance that truly 
celebrated inclusion and the power of expression through 
sign language. 
 
We couldn’t be prouder of these talented kids – what a 
performance!  
Miss Kyle 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Wed 4 June 
P&C Meeting in school library @ 
5.15pm 

Wed 11 June MNC Rugby Union Trials 

Thurs 5 June District Soccer Trials Wed 11 June MNC Soccer Trials 

Fri 6 June Dance Eisteddfod Thurs 12 June Girls PSSA Touch vs Nambucca Heads PS 

Mon 9 June KING’S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY Fri 13 June Ignite Excursion—Yr 6 Careers Day 

Tues 10 June 
Boys PSSA Touch Football vs Bellingen 
PS 

Fri 13 June NC Cross Country 
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Giinagay Urunga Community, 
I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this Gumbaynggirr land on which we live and work and we pay 
our respects to the Elders both past and present. I would like to thank them for allowing us to live and learn 
on their lands. 
 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
Recently, our families and staff were advised that our school’s current Out of School Hours Care (OOSH) 
operator, Open Arms Care, have advised the Department that they will cease operating the OOSH service at 
Urunga Public School when their licence ends at the end of Term 2. 
 
Their last day of operation will be Friday 4 July 2025.  
 
We are grateful for the service that Open Arms Care has provided to the school community for many years.   
 
The Department is investigating solutions to provide access to before & after school care. We will 
communicate any updates as soon as they are available. At this stage, there has not been a replacement 
provider found, however, further updates will be communicated as they come to our attention. 
 
More information: 
Any further queries related to this change, can be directed to BASCreform@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 

EISTEDDFODS 
Our students have been very lucky to have been supported to participate in Coffs Harbour Eisteddfods 
recently. We had our Auslan Choir perform in the Signing Choir section. They did an outstanding job 
performing the song called We Are. Our school band performed in the School Band section and received an 
Honourable Mention from the judges. 
 
Later this week, we will have our K-2 and our 3-6 dance groups competing in the Dance Eisteddfod. We wish 
both groups all the best. 
 
I would like to thank our amazing team of teaching and non-teaching staff who have worked enthusiastically 
behind the scenes to create these wonderful opportunities for our students. In particular, I would like to thank 
Miss Hulbert, Mrs Buchanan, Miss Kyle, Miss Allman, Mr Freebairn and Mr Lee. Without their expertise and 
dedication, we would not be able to offer these extra-curricular experiences. 
 

LEADERSHIP DAY – YEAR 6 
Our Year 6 students have all been invited to attend our Bellinger Dorrigo Learning Community (BDLC) 
Leadership Day on the 27th of June at the Coffs Coast Adventure Centre. This event promises to be a day 
filled with challenges and inspiration, designed to empower our emerging leaders. An email went to parents 
and carers of our students who are registered to attend this morning, giving them a link to choose the 
preferred activity options for their children. 
 
Students from Bellingen, Repton, Raleigh, Crossmaglen, Orama, Dorrigo, Hernani, and Dundurrabin Public 
Schools will come together for this special occasion. Additionally, students from Bellingen High School will 
take on leadership roles throughout the day, guiding and supporting our Year 6 participants. 
 
As part of their commitment to becoming effective school leaders, students will engage in ongoing training 
and learning about leadership. This experience will not only broaden their understanding of leadership 
principles but also expose them to exciting team-building activities. Furthermore, they will have the 
opportunity to connect with like-minded peers from across our Learning Community, fostering collaboration 
and camaraderie among future leaders. 
 
We encourage all Year 6 students to embrace this opportunity and look forward to seeing the positive impact 
it will have on their leadership journey. 

mailto:BASCreform@det.nsw.edu.au
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ATTENDANCE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FREE AUTISM WORKSHOP – COFFS HARBOUR 
Positive Partnerships is conducting a one-day Autism Workshop for parents, full-time carers, and 
grandparents on 25th June from 9:15 am to 3:00 pm at Opal Cove. The workshop will cover: 
 

•The diversity of autism. 

•Sensory processing. 

•Working together with your child’s school. 
 
If you are interested in attending, please register by following the link provided in the flyer included later in 
this newsletter. 
 

PARENTING IDEAS/ HAPPY FAMILIES 
This week’s Happy Families article is titled ‘The Liking Gap: Helping Kids Feel More Confident in 
Relationships’. It provides insights on how parents and carers can empower their children to develop and 
maintain healthy relationships and to make connections and reduce anxiety. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. Take care. 
Jane Martyn 



 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Stage 3 Fundraising Update:  
What a Team! 

 
We are absolutely blown away by the amazing response from our school and local community in supporting 
fundraising efforts for the Stage 3 Canberra excursion. Thanks to your generosity and energy, we are well 
on our way to reducing the cost for families — and giving our students an unforgettable learning experience 
in our nation’s capital. 
 
Our mega raffle is overflowing with phenomenal prizes, and the Election Day BBQ and cake stall was a 
massive success. Whether you volunteered your time, baked a treat, or sold raffle tickets — thank you! 
Your efforts have truly exceeded expectations. 
 
We’re also mindful of how jam-packed the Stage 3 calendar is right now, with sports competitions, music 
eisteddfods, and more. But we have two more exciting fundraising opportunities coming up — at the 
Urunga and Bellingen Markets in June. 
 
While Stage 3 families have already received details, we’d love to open the invitation to the whole school 
community. These kinds of fundraisers benefit every group of children as they move through Stage 3 — a 
real rite of passage! 
 
If you're keen to help out, please get in touch with the school office. I’d love to have a chat with you and 
share how you can get involved. 
 
We are so proud of the community spirit that shines through at our school. With your support, we can 
achieve something truly special for our students. 
 
Let’s do this — together! 

MARKET DATES: 
Urunga Riverside Markets - Sunday 8th June 

Bellingen Community Markets - Saturday 21st June 



 

 

MNC CROSS COUNTRY 
After being postponed due to wet weather and relocated to 
Woolgoolga, the Mid North Coast Cross Country Carnival 
was finally held at the impressive Wiigulga Sports Complex. 
 
Urunga Public School was proudly represented by 18 
enthusiastic students who competed as part of the Bellinger 
Nambucca District team. On what turned out to be a perfect 
day for running, all students gave their best effort and 
enjoyed a fantastic day of racing. 
 
A special congratulations goes to Tex, Kobi, and Kai, who 
have qualified to compete at the upcoming North Coast 
Carnival — a fantastic achievement! 
 
Tex ran an outstanding race to take 1st place in the 11 
Years Boys event, with Kobi also performing strongly to 
finish 4th in the same race. Meanwhile, Kai impressed in 
the 8/9 Years Boys event, securing 6th place. 
 
Well done to all our runners — your determination and 
sportsmanship were outstanding!  We wish Tex, Kobi and 
Kai the best of luck for the next level.  
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS - GROUPS  
School photos were handed out last week. It is always great to see the changes a year makes! As well as 
receiving individual photos, our group photos are also now available to order.  
 
These group photos can be viewed and ordered online at 
www.theschoolphotographer.com.au  

using the online ordering code: 25S60501PR53R with the 

QR code to the side. 
 
The photo prices are:$20 each, 2 for $36, 3 for $48, 4 for $60 or 5 for $72. 
The photos will be available to view and purchase ONLINE ONLY.  
 
Below are small black and white versions of the photos you can see online 
(all photos are colour online). 



 

 

COFFS HARBOUR INSTRUMENTAL EISTEDDFOD 
On Friday 30th May, a group of very excited students met in the D Block theatre at the CHEC campus in 
Coffs Harbour early in the morning. The event was the Schools Section of the Coffs Harbour & District 
Eisteddfod.  
 
The UPS Senior Band were the first performers of the day in the Primary Schools section. Our performance 
piece was In the Hall of the Mountain King, a very well-known orchestral piece written by Norwegian 
composer Edvard Grieg and arranged for our school band by Hazel Buchanan. Senior Band excelled 
themselves with a very dynamic performance and were awarded an Honourable Mention by the 
adjudicator, Ms Jenny Gogolin.  
 
The other competitors in the section were Bellingen Concert Band and two string ensembles from Bishop 
Druitt College.  
 
Our thanks to Ms Hulbert for taking care of our students on the day, also to Mr Pollard for transporting our 
marimbas and other equipment and to Mr Freebairn for helping load up. Senior Band were an absolute 
credit to the school both musically and with their enthusiasm and excellent attitude. 
 
On Saturday, four of those performers were back in Coffs Harbour, this time at the Conservatorium, for the 
solo section of the Instrumental Eisteddfod. Chilli, Hannah, Harrison and Grace all played two solos each, 
accompanied by Anne Keogh on the piano. These students have been working very hard this year to 
prepare their performance pieces as well as learning their ensemble repertoire. A lot of practice has been 
happening at home! Congratulations to: 
 

 Hannah for 2nd Place in 12 years & under Strings: Composition Post 1900 and an Honourable 
Mention in 2nd/3rd Grade Strings; 

 Harrison for Honourable Mentions in 12 years & under Woodwind: Composition Post 1900, and 
2nd/3rd Grade Woodwind; 

 Grace for Honourable Mentions in 12 years & under Novice, and Combined Wind/Strings 
Preliminary & 1st Grade; 

 Chilli for 2nd Place in Combined Wind/Strings Preliminary & 1st Grade and an Honourable 
Mention in 10 years & under Woodwind: Composition Post 1900. 

 
These students will all be taking AMEB exams in August. We wish them all the best with their preparation 
and performances. 
 
Hazel Buchanan 
Woodwind Teacher and Band Director 



 

 

MORE SPORTING UPDATES 
District Touch Football:   
After several rescheduled dates, the District Touch Football trials were finally held last Wednesday in Valla. 
Despite soft conditions underfoot, the event went ahead smoothly, and all fifteen of our participating 
students had a fantastic day representing our school with enthusiasm and sportsmanship. 
 
We’re proud to announce that five of our students—Lachie, Heath, Sonny, Sunny, and Neekeisha were 
selected to trial at the Mid North Coast (MNC) Touch Trials, which took place the very next day at the Coffs 
Harbour Synthetic Fields. 
 
Although none of them were selected for the final MNC team, each of them gained valuable experience and 
represented our school with pride. Congratulations to all involved—we’re incredibly proud of your 
achievements and dedication! 
 
MNC Rugby Union Trials: 
Unfortunately, the organisers of this event have let us know there has been a clash of bookings for the field 
that will be used for the MNC Rugby Union trials.  The new date will be Wednesday 11th June. All other 
details remain the same.  
 
District Soccer Trials (Boys and Girls): 
These trials are being held at the Urunga Recreation Ground tomorrow Thursday 5th June from 10.30am—
12.30pm.  Students should have already returned their notes to the office. 
 
PSSA Touch Football Knockout: 
Both the boys and girls team will play their PPSA knockout matches next week.  Notes will be emailed 
home soon. 
 

GIRRWAWA - KEEP ON 
GATHERING 

 

FRIDAY 6TH JUNE @ 8.30AM 
FRIDAY 20TH JUNE @ 8.30AM 

 

IN THE SCHOOL LIBRARY. ALL WELCOME! 
 

NAIDOC WEEK  
30th June - 4th July 

 

SAVE THE DATE: 
Fri 4th July 

Smoking Ceremony  
& Community BBQ 
ALL  WELCOME 

More details to come 



 

 

LAWN BOWLS 
On Thursday, 29 of our students had a fantastic opportunity to visit the Club Urunga for a special lawn 
bowls session. The visit was part of a new weekly program to help students learn the fundamentals of the 
game. 
 
We were incredibly lucky to be introduced to drills designed by none other than Barrie Lester — an 
Australian lawn bowls champion who has represented the country over 250 times, including at the 
Commonwealth Games! Students rotated through a series of skill-based stations, spending around five 
minutes at each. They had a great time and really enjoyed the experience. 
 
A big thank you to Lyn Tarrant, Helen Hoffman, John Davis, Mowie and the Board of Directors from the 
Club Urunga for making us feel so welcome. Thanks also to Miss Laura and Miss Jayden for supporting 
the students on the day. 
 
We’ll be heading back to the club every Thursday, and as the students build their skills, they’ll eventually 
start playing full games. We’re excited to see how their confidence and teamwork grow through this 
unique sporting opportunity! 
Miss Reid 



 

 

 

PBL WINNERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Congratulations to the PBL winners from Week 1 (Term 2),they have all displayed our positive 
behaviour expectations of being Responsible, Respectful and Safe learners in the past two weeks.  
They all receive their choice of either a voucher to spend at the canteen, or a small prize. 

 

 

• Max 

• Sunny 

• Sylvie 

• Olivia 

• Bridie 

• Brody 

• Hannah 

• Aria 

• Laila 

• Kaius 

• Harley 

• Sorren 

• Di’ontrae 

• Jaylen 

• Cherry 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  



 

 
 

PBL CLASS OF THE WEEK 
At Urunga Public School, we take pride in promoting our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
values of being Safe, Respectful, and Responsible. Each week, we recognise a PBL Class of the 
Week—a class that has demonstrated these values as a team throughout the week. 
The selected class enjoys a special visit from Percy, our PBL mascot, who spends the week 
learning alongside them. Teachers also reward their class in their own unique way to celebrate their 
efforts. 
 
Choosing a class each week is never easy, as all of our students consistently show positive 
behaviour and teamwork. Congratulations to all our students for their ongoing commitment to 
making Urunga Public School a safe, respectful, and responsible learning environment! 

 

 

 

 

Week 4 

5/6 Indigo 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 5 

1/2 Green 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


